
 

 

 

 

 
July 18, 2017 

Arrival Information for Competitors 

Welcome competitors!  We are exciting to be hosting the US Laser National Championship inconjunction with the US 

Sailing Singlehanded Championship.   

Tahoe Regional Planning Agency requires that all boats must be inspected, including Lasers.  While this is not the 

standard practice for small unmotorized boats, it is required for this event due to the number of boats coming from 

different parts of the county. 

The nearest inspection location is near the entrance to Alpine Meadows Ski Resort (255 Alpine Meadows Road).   Hours 

are 8:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m.  The inspection is free for unmotorized boats.  Just be sure your boat is dry and the drain plug 

removed.  Inspection stickers must be placed on the boats.   

Once you have had your boat inspected, you are welcome to drop boats at Pomin Field (2500 Lake Forest Road – 

adjacent to the USCG ramp).  All sailing activity will take place from Pomin Field and the boat ramp area.  Please 

understand this is a public area, so be mindful of other recreational boaters.  This is the high season for Lake Tahoe, so it 

will be busy. 

For boats that have already arrived, please move your boats onto Pomin Field (baseball field).  This is where the boats 

must be stored for the remainder of the event.  The gate will be unlocked as of today for easy access onto the field. 

Parking is extremely limited, so all boat trailers must be stored at North Tahoe High School (2945 Polaris Road) in the 

southeast parking lot.   Starting tomorrow, Wednesday July 19, we will have volunteers to help monitor the parking lot 

and the boat drop-off process.  Our goal is to keep the parking area of Pomin Field clear to allow trailers to unload boats. 

Thursday through Sunday, the Pomin parking lot will be open to all competitors.  We will have volunteers once again to 

help monitor the lot.  There are 30 parking spaces at Pomin Field.  The spaces will be on a first come first serve basis.  

Each competitor will receive a parking slip in their registration packet.  Please place in the windshield of your vehicle.   

Once the lot is full, vehicles will be directed to the Lake Forest Campground.  We will try to accommodate as many cars 

as possible in this area.  Once this area is full, all remaining vehicles will be directed to park at the North Tahoe High 

School.  There will be a shuttle service from the high school to the field. 

The shuttle will operate from 11 am – 2 pm, and will resume after racing.  The shuttle will depart on the hour and half-

hour from the high school.  The shuttle drives name is Tim Warren.  His cellphone number is (530) 386-3282 should you 

need to call or text him. 

For coach boat information please call Erica Mattson (415) 279-1210. 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation.  More details of the event will be shared during the Welcome Reception 

on Wednesday evening at 1900 hours at the TYC Clubhouse. 

Thanks again and welcome to the 2017 Laser US National Championship!  

 
Erica Mattson Siegel 
Regatta Chair 


